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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

13 December 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Bureau of 

Medicine and Surgery (BUMED) letter 5400 Ser N13/23UN1-1503 of 18 May 2023 and your 

response to the opinions.  During quality assurance review, it was determined that BUMED letter 

7220 Ser N1/23UN11507 of 30 November 2023 was not provided to you for review.  This 

advisory opinion was provided to you on 18 December 2023 and your response to the opinion 

was received on 15 January 2024.  Therefore, on 19 January 2024 the Board reconvened to 

reconsider your application in its entirety and to consider your response to the opinion. 

 

You requested to receive 3 years constructive service credit for your Doctor of Philosophy 

degree.  The Board, in its review of your entire record and application, carefully weighed all 

potentially mitigating factors, to include your assertions.  The Board concluded that you received 

the maximum amount of constructive service credit upon completion of your Doctor of Medicine 

degree in accordance with Department of Defense Instruction (DODI) 6000.13.  Specifically, 

DODI 6000.13, paragraph 1.c.(3) indicates, constructive credit is limited for advance degrees 

required for appointment in the professional specialty for which entering.  Paragraph 1.c.(4) 

states, “credit will be awarded for any period of advanced education in a health profession (other 

than medicine and dentistry) beyond the baccalaureate degree level that exceeds the basic 

education required for the appointment, if such advanced education will be directly used by the 

Military Department concerned.” 






